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As a primary brain washing strategist-writer Edward Bernays wrote in his
textbook for mind manipulation-Propaganda, PROPAGANDA IS THE EXECUTIVE ARM OF
THE INVISIBLE GOVERNMENT.

What he meant was that complete media control and manipulation by the
minority that really control the government was necessary in controlling the
public in their thinking, shopping, voting.

Today we see the atrocities of whole nations because of this mind
manipulation of a controlled news media. We are told of (false) dangers of a
country’s leader, Saddam, Goddafi, Assad, Putin, and we are brainwashed into
actually supporting war against these leader’s countries, totally destroying
them.

That is the power of the mind control by the minority of which Bernay taught
and of which he called “public relations” as in the 1920’s and 30’s the word
propaganda became a negative word.

Those who control the media control the thinking of a nation and this is why
all TV channels and newspapers always say the same thing, with the same
pictures and words…. over and over to brainwash and control us to think, act
and allow the government to do what it wants.

So do you really think governments want you to look at the Bible as it really
is? Or would they like you to think of the Bible as a dead, old book that is
so boring like the religions that supposedly read it, and that it is too
difficult for you to understand it, so let the state-controlled ministers
tell you what it means. (Rockefeller was given the job of destroying the
Christian churches and faith of youth by planting pastors and teachers who
denied subtly faith and belief in miracles and the divinity of Jesus Christ.)

The result was a generation of people have been brainwashed against the most
important book you will ever have the chance to read.
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The MEDIA is at war with the truths of the Bible everyday in every way. WHY?
BECAUSE IT IS SO POWERFUL!!

Why would every communist dictatorship BAN the Bible; ban it from being read,
taught or even owning one?
BECAUSE THEY FEAR IT S POWER!

Dictatorships like the communist regimes are overtly against the Bible and
openly ban it, jail its followers and prohibit it from being taught in
schools. WHY!

BECAUSE THEY KNOW IT FREES PEOPLE MINDS AND ENLIGHTENS THEM.

Why did Cambodia’s red terror Pol Pot kill those who could read, think,
create first?
BECAUSE THEY PRESENTED THE MOST DANGER TO HIS CONTROL!

Why is it against the law to read, teach or even for a teacher to have a
Bible on his desk in schools in the USA when any other book is okay to have
or teach?

BECAUSE IT IS DANGEROUS TO THE SECRET GOVERNMENT S CONTROL. THE BIBLE IS JUST
THAT POWERFUL.

So we have been robbed of power; enlightenment, truth, freedom, inspiration,
creativity, faith and every good thing, by those who do not want to lose
control.

If you look at the Bible not as some old, boring, fairy tale religious book,
but as A TREASURE OF RICHES AND POWER then you can begin to tap into these
treasures as you read and study it.

True at first it is not easy, but even if you do not understand it, you will
still feel its power and will receive its treasures into your heart mind and
life.

George Orwell who wrote 1984 put it very well. The manipulation of the mind
through the ministry of ‘truth’ (propaganda) incrementally conditions the
mind to accept lies as truth, war as peace, and hate as love.

How well this idea is now fulfilled in our own media that says we must go to
war to have peace; hate some people to love our government and lies have now
become so called reality.

For centuries only the priests or upper clergy of the Catholics could read
the Bible and even of them several did as it was in Latin. Obeying the Pope
and the church became more important than obeying God and His Words.

This stranglehold of control on their own people was finally exposed with the
Reformation with the likes of Martin Luther actually discovering what the
Bible actually says…he that BELIEVES on the Son of God has ever lasting
life’, not those who go to church, give money and do what the priests tell
you.



‘If you continue in MY WORD you shall know the truth and the truth shall make
you FREE.’ (John 8:47)

We have been ROBBED of the truth and only those brave souls who endure to ask
and seek for it, will find its treasures. Have you?

We and our families would do so much better if we would just turn off the TV,
video games, and media, and spend some time each day rediscovering the
treasures of the Words of God.

THEN we will be filled with faith, power and the intimate love of a personal
relationship with Jesus Christ.


